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As this was my first year as Secretary I am pleased to report that it was a relatively quiet year.  As there was no election this year the principal activity was answering queries by email.  
Queries from the membership usually relate to payments of their membership or whether they can make payments online or whether they are paid up members.  These and some more individual questions were resolved in consultation with the Treasurer.  

Queries from publishers are mostly about conference participation or how they may make our members more aware of their products. I received a small number of queries about the journal which were resolved by the Editor.  
Respectfully submitted

Jennefer Aston, Secretary IALL.

November 22, 2008.

